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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Senior Phase College Courses 
 
Following discussions between Dundee City Council and Dundee and Angus College, I can confirm that some 
Senior Phase young people will be able to return to on-campus learning from 26 April. 
 
Pupils will attend college on a rotational basis and remote learning will be scheduled for when pupils are not in 
college.  This may be online learning, workbooks, activity packs or a combination of approaches.  The times your 
child will attend have been indicated in the text accompanying this letter.  
 
The end date is variable and related to individual pupils.  Once a pupil has completed all the requirements for 
their course qualification, they will no longer have to attend college or complete any more college work.  This 
timescale depends on the progress they have made to date and how quickly they complete their coursework 
when they return. 
 
The maximum length of all senior phase courses will be until 18 June.  The school timetable changes on 7 June 
and arrangements will be made on an individual basis for any pupils who are still required to attend to complete 
their course beyond that date.  This also applies to young people due to leave school at the end of May.  
 
Unless exempt, young people will be expected to wear face coverings in college. There will be no catering 
facilities in college.  Young people wishing snacks/water should take their own. 
 
Buses will be available from school to take pupils to college Mondays-Wednesdays at 1.30pm and on Thursdays at 
12.30pm and pupils make their own home.  Face coverings must be worn on all transport. 
 
Please contact your child guidance teacher if you don’t understand the changes to the delivery of the Senior 
Phase College campus model. If your child is attending on a rota basis, they will be provided with online or book 
work to complete at home on the times they are not on campus. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
H McAninch 
Head Teacher 


